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Our Next Meeting 

Thursday, August 42, 7:30 PM!

Watkins Park Nature Center 
At our September meeting we will hear from our president, Bob Greenwell, talk about summer splits, late summer and early fall management, and overwintering those splits as nucs. This is a handy way to start the next year with a new queen and some spare nucs to help you get started early for next year’s nectar flow. Don’t depend on buying packages from the south for $75-$85 and not know when you are going to see those packages arrive. Why drive across the state to buy a nuc and carry it back in your car when you have the makings of a nuc in your own back yard! Start with your own nuc, with a laying queen already accepted by the worker bees, carry them over the winter and you should have a good start on the spring. If “A swarm in May is worth a load of hay”, then so is a nuc in April. 
More immediately, David Morris will give his presentation on preparing entries for honey shows. David has been a state honey judge for 15 years and will share the tips to use and the pits to avoid in your entries. Bring your jar of honey and he will measure the moisture content, or block of beeswax or candles, and he will explain how a judge sees your exhibit. 
The State Fair closed their entries on July 31 so I hope you already have your entry registered. The following local fairs are coming up and Southern Maryland residents can all enter. The Anne Arundel County Fair is Sept. 14-18; visit www.aacountyfair.org.  The Charles County Fair also is Sept 14-18, visit www.charlescountyfair.com/DeptG-Farm.html. The Calvert County Fair starts Sept. 25th, visit www.calvertcountyfair.com/c/321/.  The St. Mary’s County Fair starts Sept 22; the 2011 catalog is not out yet, visit http://smcfair.somd.com/assets/SM_FAIR_2010_2.pdf 
The President’s Smoker

Well it is nearly August and we have had some extremely hot days. People have been busy getting their honey supers off, and honey extracted. I extracted 550 lbs over the 4th of July weekend. Many have reported really good results with new colonies getting all the frames drawn out. We have had a number of new wanna-beeks joining up this summer, and a bunch of our first year short course members are maturing along with their hives. I finally completed the jobs that were keeping me so busy and have spent the past two weeks trying to get my summer splits and overwintering nucs set up. I hadn’t been able to spend near enough time working the bees this year and I needed to get a bunch of mating nucs, and wintering nucs assembled. I fell behind early on with the queen breeding schedule, and then by the time I was able, the heat and nectar dearth were upon us, and it makes it very tough to get a good run of queen cells. It has been a real interesting season with the bee tree, and the cut-outs, we are very fortunate to have someone as talented as Scott Seccomb in our group. I had someone call me about a cut-out but gave me a landline number that was out of service, the message was a bit garbled so I couldn’t make out the name beyond Shannon, and the cell phone she called me on was out of service by the time I called her back 15 minutes later. Well maybe she got a hold of someone else.


For the August 4th meeting, I thought I would try to talk on making summer splits and overwintering nucs, as well as touching on late summer/early fall procedures as a general review for first timers coming into their first season’s end. Also, as I had indicated at the last meeting, our current Treasurer, Margie Kreitzer, is moving and we are in need of someone else to take over those duties. I hope to have Dave Morris give us a presentation on showing our honey and bee products at the county and state fairs. Hope to see you at the meeting.
Bob
MSBA Summer Meeting

Nov 12, 9:30AM

Md Dept of Agriculture HQ,

Annapolis, MD

Annual Honey Show and Elections

No Agenda has been released yet, please watch our site at: 

www.mdbeekeepers.org/meetings.html 

CLUB PROGRAMS
  BUMBA has several programs initiated over the years. and we are always looking for members to get involved not only for assistance, but to better your knowledge as well. Please get in touch with a club officer if you would like more information on about a program. Program participation always makes you a much better beekeeper. They are like additional classes for free and serve the beekeeping community in so many important ways.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM SPONSORS NEEDED

BUMBA now has several educational events that we host during the course of the year. This is without a doubt the most important activity any grass roots organization can provide. If you have ever volunteered at one of these events, I am sure you were amazed at how little the general public knew about honey bees and how amazed they were when you answered a couple of their questions. Through these events, we educate the public, grow the clubs in the area and provide for the future of the honey bee and the continued existence of ourselves.

A few of these events are sponsored by our clubs collective effort. Other venues are small enough that a single member could be in charge of it. All that’s involved is making initial contact with the location, asking what facilities and supplies they have available (tables, chairs, tents, food, area(s) for slide shows presentations, etc.) getting another club volunteer and doing the show. It’s a little bit of work and a whole lot of fun, a great way to spend some time educating the public!
BUMBA Educational Librarian Needed
With all the educational programs we have running throughout the year, it seems prudent to have a club member in charge of overseeing our educational materials. This includes the observation hive, educational billboards, our club displays and other small materials. We need someone centrally located around the Bowie / Greenbelt / Lanham area to house these materials. If you have a little room to store these items where they won’t be damaged and can pass them out to our members when they are hosting an event, it would much more convenient for our members instead of driving all the way to my house to pick them up.   Thanks, Scott Seccomb.
Electronic Newsletter

As with all organizations cost cutting is always on the table. One way we reduce our expenses is by eliminating the printed newsletter mailed 6 times a year at a cost of roughly $1 per newsletter. I am sure some of us use it as a reminder to come to the meetings. People who don’t have email, of course, continue to receive it. If you are willing to depend on email delivery, please inform our editor, David Morris, via email. Help keep club $$’s in the bank for club activities.

BUMBA Web Site!

Check out the club web site maintained by Toni Burnham, www.bumbabees.com. You will find meeting schedules, newsletters, and now have a membership short course application forms and information (payments are still by mail or at a meeting.) We need content, pictures, ideas, suggestions and help with administration.. If you have any interesting photos to add to the photo gallery, send them with a short description or story to Toni at phang@tonitoni.org. Please be mindful of the file size and resize any large files before you send them. 

YAHOO News Group

http://pets.groups.yahoo.com/group/BUMBABEE/  
Sign up, check it out, see how much help it can really be. Make it better. Add materials. Post questions, photos, links to web pages or files you would like to share with your fellow beekeepers. Members receive automatic email notices of meeting and the BUMBA newsletter.
FREE STATE Bee Supply

Your local bee supply dealer

Free State Bees, 2420 Mill Hill Rd, Waldorf, MD 20603-3752
Please email or call if you have any questions. 

Please be sure to call ahead to set up a time to visit!  Contact Dave or Laura Polk at 301-580-9313. 

As always, thanks for your continued support!

Dave and Laura Polk
Used Extractor For Sale

I have a German-made, Brushy Mountain, 9-frame radial extractor that I am interested in selling. It is the model that mounts on top of a stainless steel holding tank that holds 18 gallons or 220 lbs. There is a ss strainer that fits into the holding tank and as you extract, the honey is strained. Un-clip the extractor, cover the tank with it's separate lid, wait a couple days for the air to rise out, and bottle. It will extract 9 medium or shallow frames radially, has the modification so it will hold plastic or wood frames, and has the baskets that insert to allow tangentially extracting 3 deep frames at a time. Brushy sells this unit for $525.00 and the shipping is about $100.00. Mine is in like new condition, and I will sell it for $450.00. I also have a second holding tank that I would sell for $150.00 additional. It is ready to go but I have 440lbs of honey in the tanks that I will have to remove first. It has served me well up to10-15 hives, but I have gotten up there in hives and have upgraded to a Maxant 1400P 20-frame extractor which is electric powered. I had thought about the Brushy 18 or 21 frame electrics, but my friend up in PA sells Maxant and they are American made, so even though it was quite a bit more money, I went with it, and like it very much.

The smaller compact / compact deluxe w/tank are tangential extractors. You have to extract half the honey from one side of the frame, turn them all around, extract all of the second side honey, then turn them back around and finish the second half of the first side. If using plastic foundation you can probably just extract one side, turn them around and extract the second side. Wax foundation is a little more delicate.

The Maxant 3100 with legs runs about $530.00 plus shipping. It is a really well built little extractor. It holds 6 mediums or shallows radially, or 3 deeps tangentially. It is also available in a power version for about $760 or you can start with the hand model and add the motor later for about $400.00. 

Bob Greenwell, 410-867-3251  
rfgreenwell@aol.com
Looking to Buy 8 Frame Hive Bodies

Looking for two extra 8 frame large hive bodies to sell, old or new.  Please let me know.

Robert Motley, rhmotley@verizon.net

(((((((((((((((((((
Dangerous Levels of White Space Found on BUMBA Newsletter

Readers are advised to use caution. 

Reading meaning into blank lines may cause confusion, disputes over meaning, and schisms in beekeeping practices. All these unfounded fears can be avoided with your generous contribution of thoughts and ramblings here.

There’s always rooms for your article in the BUMBA Newsletter.

Tell us why you became interested in beekeeping, or how your family reacted to your announcement that you were interested in bees. What has been the most interesting thing(s) you have learned from keeping or studying bees (other than the given, beekeepers are all slightly crazy)?  What has been your favorite or most memorable experience?


The editor

(((((((((((((((((((
One Last Word: DUES!  
Please be sure to send your membership renewal to BUMBA Treasurer, Margie Kreitzer.

BUMBA needs a new Treasurer. Please step forward and volunteer your services.

 Notice of your dues will either be on your label or in your email message
E

very club needs a little money to keep it going. Although BUMBA is solvent, dues are needed to cover meeting room rental, speakers, refreshments and the newsletter. BUMBA has raised its annual dues to $15. So we hope you’ll remember to bring your cash or check to the next meeting. Margie loves to find checks in the mailbox. Send your dues check to:

Mail $15  to Margie Krietzer, BUMBA Treas., 3816 IRONGATE LN., BOWIE, MD, 20715-1420
NAME: _____________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________

CITY: ________________________________________
ST _______
ZIP ____________________

TELEPHONE: _________________________  EMAIL: ____________________________________

( Check if you are willing to help out with a club activity or program

( Check if you do not want your name and address published in a BUMBA member directory.
BUMBA Meeting Location – Watkins Park Nature Center

BUMBA annual dues are $15. Our regular meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of the even months (except December) at the Watkins Park Nature Center, 301 Watkins Park Drive in Largo. From Route 301 or I-495 take Central Ave. (Rte 214) to the intersection with Enterprise Rd. (Rte 193). Turn south onto Watkins Park Dr. and go ½ mile to the park. Follow the road all the way to the back to the Nature Center. We thank the Nature Center Staff for their assistance. For information about the Nature Center, please call 301-218-6702 
Put these dates on your 2011 BUMBA Calendar:

APR  7, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting & Beekeeping Short Course 6
APR  9, 10:00 AM, BUMBA Beekeeping Field Day
May 20-22, Queen Rearing Class with Dr. Larry Connor, Harford County, $290. For more information email lewisjoseph@verizon.net
JUNE 2, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 
JUNE 18, 9:30 AM, MSBA Summer Meeting; Univ. of Maryland
AUG 4, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 
OCTOBER 7, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 

OCTOBER (tentative), BUMBA Fall Intro Class 
NOVEMBER 12, 9:30 AM, MSBA Fall Meeting, Md. Dept of Agriculture, Annapolis
DECEMBER 13 (tentative), 6:00 PM, Holiday Party 
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